
 

 ​ ​̒Aha Kauleo  
STATEWIDE COUNCIL FOR KA PAPAHANA KAIAPUNI 

 

February 20, 2020 

Board of Education, General Business Meeting 

IV. B. (2) Update on extra compensation for classroom teachers in special education, hard-to-staff geographical 
locations, and Hawaiian language immersion programs: Extra compensation funding sources; 
VI. L. ​Board Action on 10-year Department of Education Strategic Plan, The Power and Promise of Public 
Education 
 

Aloha e ka Papa Hoʻonaʻauao (BOE), 

The ʻAha Kauleo, is a council of parents, teachers and administrators of Kaiapuni or Hawaiian language 
immersion schools across the state.  We advocate for increased and improved support of Kaiapuni schools and 
work closely with our school communities, the State Department of Education through the Office of Hawaiian 
Education, the Board of Education and the University of Hawaiʻi through its Hawaiian language and studies 
programs. 

We, the ʻAha Hoʻokō (ʻAha Kauleo Board), are in support of the Hawaiʻi Department of Education’s and BOE’s 
actions to provide an annual shortage differential of $8,000 per each qualified and licensed Hawaiian language 
immersion classroom teacher. While we recognize that there are currently eighteen (18) Department operated 
Hawaiian language immersion programs, we also recognize and advocate for the inclusion of qualifying 
classroom teachers from the additional six (6) Hawaiian language immersion public charter schools. We urge the 
Board of Education to secure funding for the qualifying classroom teachers in the six (6) Hawaiian immersion 
public charter schools.  

We are also concerned that within the final draft of the Hawaiʻi Department of Education’s 10-year Strategic 
Plan, the Office of Hawaiian Education is not listed within the Office of the Superintendent. According to BOE 
Policy 105-7, “Hawaiian Education,” it states that the Department shall “establish in the office of the 
Superintendent an Office of Hawaiian Education of which the head shall be part of the Superintendent’s 
leadership team.” Therefore, we request that the BOE ensure policy compliance by confirming (1) that the Office 
of Hawaiian Education is indeed situated within the Office of the Superintendent ​and​ (2) that the head of the 
Office of Hawaiian Education is part of the Superintendent’s leadership team. 
 
 
Me ka ʻoiaʻio, 

 
Kahele Dukelow 
ʻAha Hoʻokō (Executive Board) 
ʻAha Kauleo 
 

Membership​ Nā Kula Kaiapuni o Ānuenue, Hauʻula, Kualapuʻu, Maui ma Pāʻia, Maui ma Kalama, Maui ma Kekaulike, Nawahīokalaniʻōpuʻu, 
Nahīʻenaʻena, Nānākuli, Pūʻōhala, Waiau, Ke Kula ʻO ʻEhunuikaimalino, Ke Kula ʻO Samuel M. Kamakau, Ka ʻUmeke Kāʻeo, ʻO Hina I Ka Mālama, 
ʻAha Pūnana Leo, Brigham Young University, Hawaiʻi, Hale Kuamoʻo, Hawaiʻi Department of Education, Kamehameha Schools, Office of Hawaiian 
Affairs, University of Hawaiʻi at Hilo-Ka Haka ʻUla o Keʻelikōlani, University of Hawaiʻi at Mānoa-Hawaiʻinuiākea &University of Hawaiʻi Maui 

College-E Hoʻoulu Lāhui 

 



L Elento <ilikered3@rocketmail.com>

02/20/2020 01:24 AM
Please respond to

"ilikered3@rocketmail.com" 
<ilikered3@rocketmail.com>

To "testimony_boe@notes.k12.hi.us" 
<testimony_boe@notes.k12.hi.us> 

cc  
Subject Agenda item V. Finance committee 

Aloha, Kenneth Uemura, Chairperson, Finance and Infrastructure Committee,
As a concerned parent, I ask how repairs and maintenance needs are prioritized for safety and 
security, and what is a reasonable time to execute, for facility repair needs, such as my child's 
classroom door that I took a photo (attached) of showing the termite droppings underneath. Is it 
for construction, the exterminator, or deemed not necessary to fix the issue of the existence of 
drywood termites?
Thank you for your attention to this safety concern.
Linda Elento 
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